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THA RECAP 

PERIOD: FEBRUARY 19, 2013 – DECEMBER 16, 2013
To include, but not limited to the following:

 Financial, Vendor and Employee Files
-Completely re-organized all the files in the office (the files were in complete disarray; they were not in chronological order, nor were they categorized in a logical manner.) 
-Minutes were thrown into folders and missing. Minutes are now organized.

-Systemized all the financial files. (Drawers were full of miscellaneous files, binders, timecards and the like. Timecards were thrown into cabinet drawers.) Now organized and stored according to the state’s retention policy.
-Sorted piles of miscellaneous keys that were not accounted for.
-Uncovered uncashed checks totaling over $3,300 we deposited.
-Created an accurate and logical computerized accounts payable system.

-Over 100 files were deleted on the Executive Director’s computer, including all tenant files that resided in a software package used for recertification.
-Several tenant files were missing important information. 
-Replaced a combination lock on financial file drawers with a key lock and added additional key locks on employee and tenant files. 
Vacant Apartments
-Found several vacant apartments. Residents paid rent, however they were not living at their apartment. The law dictates that Stern Village must be the primary residence for a tenant.
-Tracked down tenants, sent eviction notices and remedied unlawful situation.
CHFA & DECD (DOH)
-On-site meetings with CHFA and additional meeting with DECD to review policies and procedures. It was determined that many current practices did not comply with state regulations.
-Overhauled prior lottery process and updated the selection process for the Village and Congregate to comply with CHFA and DOH regulations.  
-Mandated that we follow State criteria for accepting applications for the Congregate.

-Implemented separate financials and tracking of financials for Village and for Congregate (they were combined; not complying with state accounting practices.)

Screening Applicants

-The Executive Director now conducts national criminal background checks and national credit checks on all applicants for Stern Village and the Congregate.

-Negotiated a lower rate for THA for this service.

Tenant Issues (on-going)

-Instituted an open-door policy. Residents can come to my office whenever they want to or need to.

-Revised an incident or situation reporting mechanism tool that is use for residents’ complaints and/or tenant issues. These are well documented, signed by the complainant, sent to the THA Board if necessary and filed.
-Continue to adjudicate countless tenant issues.
Generator and Emergency Shelter/Command Post
-Worked with EMS and OEM to facilitate the Town approved, Emergency Readiness Plan that was established in November 2011.
-Procured a generator for the Community Room.
-Made the Community Room into an emergency shelter for the Villagers.
-Installed outlets with 10 charging stations for cell phones in the Congregate and in the community room. 

-Implemented an “R U Ok?” program to enlist one resident from every building to act as a quad leader and check on their neighbors.

-Created tenant profile forms in order to keep track of the the tenants that will stay during a severe weather related storm and to keep track of those tenants that will be leaving and where they will be going. 

-Collaborated with the Trumbull Rotary. They received a grant to provide Stern Village 60 cots, linens and pillows. 

-Negotiated the cost for a trailer to store the 63 cots/linens/pillows that the Trumbull Rotary bought the THA and to store supplies, food and water.

Vendors/Suppliers/Insurance Carriers

-Reviewed all vendor relationships to ensure there are no conflicts of interest.
-Changed and/or eliminated vendors saving the THA several thousand dollars.
Management Plans for the Elderly and the Congregate

-Developed management plans for both the Elderly and the Congregate.
-These plans were based on actual, documented costs.
-Instituted a rent stratification plan.

-Plans approved by CHFA and DOH.

Tuesday’s Tea with Harriet

Monthly meeting with the residents to discuss procedures and procedures, alleviate concerns, answer questions and update them on activities. Guest speakers have included, but are not limited to:

-Judge T.R. Rowe discussed the importance of probate and having a will.

-Mark Mancini, Stop & Shop, discussed healthy eating on a budget.

-Joe Lucella, Director of EMS, discussed emergency management systems.

-Fire Marshall Megan Murphy and Deputy Fire Marshall Alex Rauso, spoke about fire prevention. (A fire drill was conducted at the Congregate during the spring of 2013.)

-First Selectman Tim Herbst provided an overview of Trumbull and plans for Trumbull Center.

-Scott Hazelwood, Vice President of First Response System, presented his seminar on “Creating Your Own Fall Prevention Safety Zone.”

-Coleen Figuluzzi, Director of Nursing discussed how the brain ages and gave examples and tips on how to communicate with those having memory loss.

-Jenn Gillis, Social Worker, presented “Preying on the Elderly.” She discussed how companies take advantage of the elderly and provided information on how to protect oneself.
-We continue to have guest speakers discuss relevant and timely issues. 
Wi-Fi
-Established Wi-Fi for the Community Room and Congregate Dining Room

Stern Village Neighborhood Watch
-Established a neighborhood watch for the Villagers. 
-Held a resident meeting with Trumbull Police Officer Velky to discuss the purpose and the dos and don’ts of a neighborhood watch.
-We appointed Gus Aquino as the SVNW Commander. The SVNW includes John Koch, Bob Lewis, Maureen Hayter and Stanley Grey. These residents walk the Village during the day and night to help a resident and safe-guard the community.

-Gus has business cards with his phone number that he handed out to the residents, in case of need.

-Vests and flashlights with batteries were donated. 

-We are working on getting a golf cart donated.
Security Audit with Trumbull Police
-Ongoing communications with Trumbull Police regarding resident and security issues.
-Officer Rob Harry conducted a security audit.
-Installed speed bumps and appropriate signage and cameras to distract possible intruders

Congregate Food Committee

-Brainstormed on interesting, healthy choices for our cook to consider and discussed alternatives when we have to order out.
-Restart in January 2014

Events and Activities for the Residents

· “Making Connections” with Rabbi Evan Schultz from Temple B’nai Israel and Michelle O’Mara, Director of Ministry for People with Disabilities.
· “Preparing for the Advent and Celebrating Chanukah” with Michelle O’Mara and Alison Spitzer-London, Hebrew School Teacher at B’nai Israel. 

· Mother’s Day Celebration. 
· First Selectman Tim Herbst presented Stern Village with a proclamation for Senior Citizen Month, held in April. 60 residents met our First Selectman.
· German Cutz from UCONN met with our residents to discuss how to create and care for a community garden.
· “Rotary on Wheels,” The Trumbull Rotarians held a Friday meeting at the community room in order to become better acquainted with Stern Village. Several residents participated and breakfast was served.
· First Flu Clinic for Stern Village residents and the Congregants.
· Movie Night is held bimonthly on Friday’s at 6 PM in the Community Room. Popcorn is served.

· Crafts with Holly. Holly Sutton-Darr, President of the Trumbull Rotary conducted a holiday painting class with the residents.
Beautification Project
-The Boy Scouts completed their beautification project for the residents of Stern Village, creating a garden in front of the Community Room.

-Flowering bushes, perennials and lavender were planted for the residents to enjoy during the spring, summer and fall.
-Spring of 2014, the Boy Scouts will complete another beautification Project for Stern Village.

Community and Corporate Partnerships

-Created partnerships with the Trumbull Rotary Club, The Boy Scouts, The Girl Scouts, Sal’s Pizzeria, Strathmoor Electric, Vazzy’s, CES, Hancock Pharmacy, and others, to garner support of Stern Village. 

-Received several donations from businesses, associations and residents of Trumbull.
-These include but are not limited to: food for events; computers; pool table; donations of money to support projects.

-The donations received also defrayed the costs for the Annual Picnic. ---This was the first time vendors and suppliers were asked to contribute.
Cell Phone
-Purchased cell phones for myself and Jeff, our Maintenance Manager.
-Residents have my cell phone number and can (and have) called me any time of day and night.

-Negotiated a less expensive monthly rate and free accessories.
Technology
-Implemented new software system, PHA-Web which allows the staff to operate Stern Village in a more efficient and effective manner for recertifying tenants, tracking applications, wait list and conducting lottery; managing and tracking fulfillment of work orders, record-keeping and all financials, rent due; various reporting mechanisms, and lots more.
-Executed a database system for tenants, vendors, suppliers, financials, etc.
-Updated our tenant directory and modify as needed. The directories are email to EMS, Fire Department and our Social Worker.
THA Employees 
-Instituted a new employee evaluation process and employee handbook.
-Conduct Staff Training sessions as needed. A presentation on “How to Respond to Those with Memory Loss “ was given to caregivers and to our employees by Coleen, Director of Nursing and Victor, Counselor from the Counseling Center.
Employee Handbook

-Reviewed various employee handbooks, discussed regulations with CT Department of Labor, and crafted a new employee handbook. 
-THA Board approved in November 2013.

PINGTOWN

-Implemented Pingtown to update/alert residents on events and weather related information.
-This is a free service whereby messages appear as a text or go directly to a cell phone or land line.

-Services of this type, with less functionally, can cost over $1,000 a year.

-Pingtown was also validated by OEM for us to use.

Phone System

-We updated the phone system and changed carriers to create financial efficiencies.
Stratification Plan 

-Provided research documentation and created a plan to raise the base rent for new tenants. This is in line with other towns.
-Existing tenant are grandfathered in.

-Held several meetings with the residents to explain the plan. 

-The stratification plan was approved by the CHFA.
Grant
-Received a CT Grant for Small Improvements for the residents, the amount was $2,100.

-Purchased a 60” flat screen with surround sound, a DVD player and I negotiated a lower cost upgrade to our Charter package. 
Cost Savings (on-going)

-Negotiated lower costs for AT&T, RWS, Charter and other vendors/suppliers.
-Requested donations from vendors and service providers to help defray costs.
Greater Bridgeport Transit

Initiated and worked with GBT to get free bus service for the residents, three days a week: Thursdays: Hawley Lane Mall & Big Y

Fridays: Trumbull Center & Quality St

Saturdays: Price Rite on Main St
Computer Classes 

-Enlisted residents to teach computer classes and worked with Susan Horton at the Trumbull Library to have her computer instructor, Walter teach a bi-monthly class.  New class schedule will be posted for 2014.
Mary J. Sherlack Counseling Center

-Worked with the Director of the Trumbull Counseling Center to have office hours in the Congregate and Community Room for our residents. 
-Provide counseling services to several Villagers and Congregates, which has led to fewer resident disputes and clashes. 

Concrete Car Stops

-Replaced many of the concrete car bumpers that had been destroyed.
Tenant Commissioner Elections

-Coordinated and managed two tenant commissioner elections.

-Worked closely with the League of Women Voters for each election.

Policies and procedures

-Created policies and procedures for incoming tenants and outgoing tenants. 

-Created and implemented Emergency Contact Forms for Residents.
-Implemented procedures for taking applications for Stern Village, during a set period of time.
-Revised and updated companion and service animal policy.
United Illuminating

-Partnered with JK Energy and UI for lighting replacements and upgrades.
-Partnered with UI and UI selected firms (New Opportunities and ABCD Corporation,) to conduct free energy assessments for Stern Village. This includes replacing bulbs with energy efficient ones, changing faucets to conserve water, and calking windows as needed. 
New Roof for Congregate
-Negotiated with contractors.

-Reviewed specs with town recommended engineers at no charge.
-Replaced roof on Congregate Building.
-First capital improvement in many years.
Capital Needs Assessment/Plan (on-going)
-Working with UI and UI selected firms (New Opportunities and ABCD Corporation, to defray the costs of energy upgrades to every apartment in Stern Village.
- UI to determine how much money they will provide the THA to off-set the costs of energy-saving mechanisms for each apartment in the Village. They will also address the need of the Congregate in Phase 2. 
-In 2014, the THA will evaluate firms and choose a firm to work closely with the Executive Director, THA Staff and Residents, for the rehabilitation of Stern Village, based on RFP, scope of projects, priority, and phases.
Non-smoking Apartments (on-going)
-Converted approximately 20 smoking apartments to non-smoking apartments.
Website

-Crafted copy, designed look and feel, enlisted Joy Aquino to work on the website, and worked with Conclave Labs on coding the site.
-Launched our website. Sternvillage.com

-Changed email addresses for Neil, Heather, Madeline and I.

Union Contract

-Worked with the union representative and our Stern Village union representative to revise and update the Union Contract for our 3 maintenance workers

-Negotiated with Union for the Maintenance Workers’ Contract
CHFA
-Mentor Ameti, our asset manager from CHFA conducted a site visit.

-This was the first site visit in over 20 years.

-Mr. Ameti randomly selected apartments in the Village and Congregate to conduct an unannounced site visit.

-A few of these apartments have been cited as a health and fire hazard. 

-The THA is working on alleviating the problem.

Congregate Cook and Menu
-Interviewed and hired a part-time “fill-in” cook for the Congregate.
This will save us hundreds of dollars by not relying on outside catering services.

-Implemented new menu choices for 2014 to comply with cost saving strategies, without compromising food quality, nutrition, or quantity.
Signage

-Working with the Rotary on signage for the Village to hasten response time to residents. 
-Too frequently the Trumbull Police, caregivers, and others have difficulty finding the right apartment.

-Goal is to have the Rotary defray the costs of signs placed throughout the village. 
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